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Follow us on Facebook & Instagram 
@HartonAcademy

WELCOME
Welcome to the Summer edition of 
Harton News, the termly newsletter for 
parents, students, staff, governors and 
members of the community. 

It has been another very busy and 
successful term and year with a vast 
array of activities continuing to be a 
welcome feature of school life, together 
with lots of additional revision sessions 
in preparation for the very important 
examination periods, during the months 
of May and June.

We break up at 12:15pm on Friday 19th 
July and students return to school after 
the Summer holiday on Tuesday 3rd 
September 2019.  Please refer to our 
‘Pastoral’ pages for further information 
relating to the start of the New Academic 
Year 2019/20.

I would like to take this opportunity 
to express my sincere thanks to 
everyone for your tremendous support 
which continues to make Harton the 
‘outstanding’ school that it is. I would 
also like to say very good luck to all our 
students on their respective results 
days in August! I, along with a number 
of staff, will be present to issue the 
results on August 15th (A level) and 
August 22nd (GCSE), and to support the 
students in deciding their next steps.

Finally, I would like to wish you all a 
fantastic Summer break with your 
families and I look forward to welcoming 
our students back to school on Tuesday 
3rd September .

Best wishes 
Sir Ken Gibson
Executive Head Teacher
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3BETHANY EDMONDSON 
Trainee Geography Teacher 

JORDAN MACKAY
Trainee PE Teacher 

Thinking about
teaching?

We would be interested to hear from you if you are 
thinking of becoming a teacher, or know someone 
who is. We are looking for people who have (or will 
have): a degree, a passion for teaching and a desire 

to inspire young people to fulfil their potential.

For more information visit:

www.hartonacademy.co.uk
Or email us at:

schooldirect@hartonacademy.co.uk

Train to Teach

MICHELLE WELLS
Trainee Chemistry Teacher 

KAYE DEVLIN 
Trainee English Teacher 
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Y e a r  1 1  P r o m

The weather was glorious as our students basked in the sunshine 
and the beautiful surroundings of Beamish Hall Hotel. Over 200 Year 
11 students joined around 40 staff to celebrate their achievements 
at Harton Academy. The ladies were stunning and wore breath-
taking dresses in a variety of colours and styles reflecting their own 
personalities. The gents looked sophisticated, stylish and confident. 
Seeing so many staff and students share this extraordinary event - a 
real highlight of the school year - showed the spirit, commitment and 
team-work which makes Harton Academy such an outstanding place 
to develop and progress. The food was, as always, scrumptious and 
was complemented by the elegant decorations, which dressed the 
beautiful Winter Garden Room that Beamish is famous for. It really was 
a wonderful event and we wish all of our Year 11’s the very best for the 
future and look forward to welcoming them on results day in August 
and to our 6th Form in September.

Special FEatures



MORE PHOTOS AVAILABLE ON OUR WEBSITE  AT

WWW.HARTONACADEMY.CO.UK
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MORE PHOTOS AVAILABLE ON OUR WEBSITE  AT

WWW.HARTONACADEMY.CO.UK

Y e a r  1 3  L e av e r s ’  B a l l

The class of 2019 were in high spirits and keen to celebrate the end 
of A levels. They all looked smart and sophisticated and it was lovely 
to see the amazing young adults they have turned out to be. They 
arrived at The Holiday Inn, Jesmond, where they enjoyed canapes and 
arrival drinks, chatting with staff and reflecting on their time in Sixth 
Form. Emily and Josh, Head Girl and Head Boy, spoke of their time in 
Sixth Form and how they have made strong bonds with their peers. 
The dancing started early, even a few ‘worms’ were thrown in, and 
they went on to dance the night away. The photo-booth was a hit as 
usual with some rather comical photos. A great night was had by all!

6
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G C E  &  G C S E  R e s u lt s / 6 t h F o r m  E n r o l m e n t / C o l l e c t i o n  o f 
C e r t i f i c at e s 

G C E  E x a m i n at i o n  R e s u lt s
Thursday 15 August from 8:30am

G C S E  E x a m i n at i o n  R e s u lt s
Thursday 22 August from 9:00am

6 t h  F o r m  E n r o l m e n t 
Thursday 22 August from 9:30am. Students should report to the 6th 
Form Reception to begin the enrolment process.	

C o l l e c t i o n  o f  C e r t i f i c at e s 
Examination certificates will be available in school, to be collected, late 
November or early December. These certificates are actual proof of 
achievement and will be required by employers and further education 
institutions.  It is very important that you keep these certificates in a 
safe place - replacement costs in the region of £50 per certificate.

W E  W O U L D  L I K E  T O  TA K E  T H I S  O P P O R T U N I T Y  T O  W I S H  A L L  O F 
O U R  S T U D E N T S  E V E R Y  S U C C E S S  O N  R E S U LT S  D A Y !

S c h o o l  D i r e c t  T r a i n e e  T e a c h e r s  

On June 28th, Harton’s School Direct trainee teachers’ completed their 
training year. Our primary phase trainees have been trained, in the 
main, by our wonderful colleagues at Mortimer Primary, ably supported 
by Northumbria and Sunderland Universities, the two PGCE awarding 
bodies.  Our secondary phase trainees have been trained in a long-
standing partnership between the Harton Teaching School Alliance and 
the Carmel Teacher Training Partnership. We would like to take this 
moment to reflect upon the enormous efforts of all our partner schools’ 
colleagues, who enabled our 25 trainee teachers to successfully graduate 
from the programme. There are too many individual schools and members 
of staff to name, but ‘outstanding work’, one and all!  Good luck to the 
Class of 2019 - we wish you well in your future teaching careers! 

Preparations are now finalised for next year’s trainee teachers. The 
cohort has grown to 32 trainees across the primary and secondary 
phases, and we are looking forward to getting started in September!

We are pleased to inform you 
that the school has managed 
to gain re-accreditation for this 
prestigious Public Health Award. 
The certification was granted at 
a recent ceremony held at the 
Town Hall, attended by local 
dignitaries and sponsors. The re-
accreditation will last for three 
years.

H e a lt h y  S c h o o l s  A w a r d
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Student Activities

Y e a r  8  S T E M  P r o j e c t  ‘A i r g i n e e r s ’
Airgineers is a STEM challenge which gives secondary 
school students the opportunity to design, build and 
learn to fly their own radio controlled quadcopter or 
drone. Led by Mr Taylor, a group of 20 talented Year 8 
students have been working together in teams to design 
and manufacture a micro drone using the 3D printer.  The 
3D printer can be navigated with a camera mounted on it 
by a pilot wearing a VR headset and controlling it with a 
radio remote transmitter.  

On Wednesday 3rd July, Benjamin Sanaullah (Team 
Captain), Layla Cave, Muhaimeen Ali, Zeena Kadeem 
and Rhys Simpson took part in a ‘battle of the drones’ 
competition at Nissan.  Despite not winning, the students 
rose to the challenge brilliantly and had a lot of fun in the 
process! Congratulations to all the students who took 
part! 

Y e a r  8  H i s t o r y  C l a s s  -  A n  A u d i e n c e  w i t h  t h e 
G r a n d s o n  o f  S a p p e r  R o b e r t  B e l l
Miss Chesterton’s 8S1 History class were able to work 
with real primary sources from 1911-1915 to uncover 
the life of Sapper Robert Bell.  Robert and his wife Amy 
lived in South Shields, as does Bill Scott, their surviving 
grandson.  Sapper Robert Bell died in France on the 
25th December 1915 aged 32. He was part of the Royal 
Engineers, Durham Field Company.  The class of 8S1 
were delighted with the experience which has motivated 
many of them to begin conversations with their own 
grandparents about war time experiences.

Y e a r  9  M e d i c a l  M av e r i c k s !
A group of our Year 9 students took part in an amazing, 
hands-on workshop organised by Medical Mavericks. 
The students had the opportunity to try out real medical 
equipment in the classroom and got to learn about a 
range of different careers in the NHS.  Activities included: 
taking blood from a fake arm, using an ultrasound 
machine to see inside their body, trying key-hole surgery 
and scanning the retina in the eye with an eye phone.  If 
you would like to find out more about different careers in 
health please visit:
www.medicalmavericks.co.uk
www.healthcareers.nhs.uk
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6th Form Activities

T e a m  N e p a l 
E x p e d i t i o n
Team Nepal are having 
a fantastic time- email 
updates below. 

W e d n e s d ay  3  J u ly
Hi all, it’s Team Nepal! 
Just to let you all know 
we arrived safely on both 
flights. We have settled 
into our rooms in the 
backpackers’ hotel and 
the rooms are surprisingly 
lovely. We are now about 
to order our first meal in 
a fab restaurant. Hope 
you are not missing us too 
much already!
Kisses, hugs and love from 
Team Nepal X

T h u r s d ay  4  J u ly
Today we have arrived in 
the school and received 
an incredibly warm 
welcome from the pupils, 
receiving gifts of flowers.  
Our project is to turn an 
area of rubble and dirt 
into a playground. We 
have to level the land, lay 
foundations and then the 
pavement. It’s a big job 
but we’ve already made a 
lot of progress. Working 
in the heat is difficult but 
we are making sure to take 

regular breaks and look 
after everyone. The food 
is great and the sleeping 
arrangements are pretty 
good. However, the toilets 
are interesting!  All of us 
are having a great time 
and thinking about you all 
at home. 
Lots of love, Team Nepal :)

M o n d ay  1 5  J u ly
Just completed the second 
day on trek and fair to 
say we’re a bit tired.  The 
views are incredible - 
almost fairy-tale like.  It 
has been challenging so 
far but thoroughly worth 
it. Everyone’s been eaten 
by leeches, to our guide’s 
entertainment (Kumar) 
and are looking forward to 
a good sleep tonight. 
We hope you’re all doing 
well, miss and love you 
lots, Team Nepal.
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6 t h  F o r m  Y o r k  T r i p
Forty-six of our Year 12 students enjoyed a visit to York St 
John’s University and the University of York on Tuesday, 
2nd July.  This gave our students the opportunity to 
compare a campus and city centre establishment and 
to help them to make an informed decision on where 
they would like to study when they come to applying 
to university at the end of this year.   This trip hopefully 
aspired them to work hard and achieve their goals!

Y e a r  1 3  F i n a l  a s s e m b ly
Well done to all the students that received the subject 
prize awards at the final year 13 assembly. It was lovely 
to share some of the memories created over the past two 
years and also show some embarrassing older photos 
that highlighted how much the students had changed 
and grown up. They have been a fabulous year group that 
we are very proud of and I have no doubt that they will 
not only do well in the upcoming examinations but also 
in the future. We are very fortunate to work with such 
talented young people and we very much look forward 
to seeing them flourish. We look forward to seeing many 
of them at the Harton 6th Form Presentation Evening on 
December 16th 2019.

6 t h  F o r m  F o o t b a l l
The 6th form football team has again had a very 
successful season in winning the northern league and 
making it to the final which was played at Durham 
University. Unfortunately they lost out to a strong 
St Robert’s team but all the players did themselves 
proud in the way that they organised and conducted 
themselves under the guidance of Mr Green. We are 
very proud of their efforts and hopefully the younger 
members of the team can now take on the mantle and 
keep the momentum and build on this success next 
season.

Y e a r  1 2  D u r h a m  V i s i t
Over 50 year 12 students recently went to Durham 
University to find out more about how a Collegiate 
university works and also to have a tour around the city 
and several of the different Colleges. It is great to see 
so many students aspiring to go to such a prestigious 
university and we were delighted that two former 
students were our guides for the visit and great to see 
them flourishing after they have left Harton. Hopefully 
this type of visit will help raise aspirations and give 
students the required focus to push for the very high 
grades that are required.
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E c o  T e a m  N e w s
Recently, Harton Academy has 
started recycling more paper and 
plastic bottles. These everyday 
products are now being re-used 
and not 
wasted. 
We have 
now 
included 
all 
types of 
Inhalers 
in the 
items we can recycle within school. 
You can drop them off at 6th Form 
Reception or, better still, take them 
directly to Boots, Prince Edward 
Road, The Nook, South Shields. 
Boots are part of the ‘Complete 
the Cycle’ programme. This is to 
make sure they are safely disposed 
of and to help stop them ending up 
in landfill. 73 million inhalers are 
used in the UK every year and we 
hope to do our bit by encouraging 
students and staff to dispose of 
them correctly. Harton Academy is 
very pleased to offer this service.

C a n  y o u  h e l p  o u r  t e x t i l e s 
d e p a r t m e n t ?
The textiles department, led by 
Miss Johansen, would appreciate 

any unwanted sheets, pillowcases 
and other materials (not clothing) 
that you no longer use. These will be 
upcycled in class rather than wasted 
in landfill. Items can be donated to 
the 6th Form Reception or students 
can deliver any donations directly to 
the DT department. Many thanks in 
advance from the DT textile team.

Did you know six billion packets 
of crisps are consumed each year 
in the UK? Sadly, many of these 
empty packets end up in landfills, 
on our streets and ultimately in 

our oceans! A packet of crisps can 
take mere minutes to devour but 
the packaging can take up to eight 
decades to decompose! As always, 
it is better to reduce than to recycle 
so how about taking a challenge 
of going crisp free for a month?!! 
At Harton, we are teaming up with 
Terracycle to make an impact on 
the responsible disposal of these 
crisp packets. Terracycle take these 
items and condenses them to 
make plastic pellets which are then 
upcycled into all kinds of outdoor 
furniture. The charity ‘KicksCount’ 
will collect the full boxes and in turn 
pass onto Terracycle - even make a 

few vital pounds for 
their charity in the 
process. Find out 
more by following 
this link: 
https://www.
kickscount.org.
uk/Pages/FAQs/
Category/recycling-
streams

We have a box at 6th Form 
Reception for all types of CRISP 
PACKETS AND SWEET WRAPPERS 
ONLY. Please feel free to use this 
facility. Why not take a look at the 
link to see what you could recycle 
from home in conjunction with 
Terracycle yourself?

 
 

 
Stories compiled by Louis Gowans, 
6th Form student, as part of his work 
experience within the Eco Team!
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Pastoral Pages
I m p o r ta n t  I n f o r m at i o n 
f r o m  S o u t h  T y n e s i d e 
D i s t r i c t  H o s p i ta l 
 

With effect from Monday 5 
August 2019, Children’s A&E 
Services at South Tyneside District 
Hospital will close every night 
at 10:00pm and re-open every 
morning at 8:00am. If you are 
worried about your child over 
night (between 10pm and 8am): 
•	 Call NHS 111 for urgent 

medical advice
•	 Go directly to the Children’s 

Emergency Department at 
Sunderland Royal Hospital or

•	 Call 999 for an emergency 
ambulance.

N at i o n a l  S c h o o l  B r e a k f a s t 
P r o g r a m m e
We are proud to be a National 

School Breakfast Programme school!  
We are happy to offer a healthy 
breakfast to all our children - free 
of charge - and we would welcome 
your child to join us for a great start 
to the day:
•	 Our Breakfast Starts at: 

8:00am until 8:30am and is held 
in the Dining Hall.

•	 We offer: Bagels (buttered or 
plain) and Cereal

T U E S D A Y  3 r d S E P T E M B E R  - 
S t u d e n t s ’  F i r s t  D ay  B a c k 
a f t e r  t h e  S u m m e r  b r e a k !

Year Groups should attend for 
Registration at the following 
times:

Y e a r  7
8:30am to a Main Hall Welcome and 
Assembly with the Head Teacher.  
 

(Year 7 students will also have 
their photographs taken and have 
a tour of the school. There will be 
a staggered Year 7 lunch starting 
at 11:35am which will continue 
until the routine is established. In 
the afternoon, Year 7 students will 
report to their timetabled lessons.

Y e a r s  8 / 9 / 1 0 / 1 1 
9:55am for period 2 with form 
tutors. Students will remain with 
form tutors until lunchtime. In the 
afternoon, all main school year 
groups will be in their timetabled 
lessons. Year 9 photographs will be 
taken on Wednesday 4th September.

Y e a r  1 2
T u e s d ay  3 r d  S e p t e m b e r 
9:00am Lecture Theatre welcome, 
assembly and induction day.
 

W e d n e s d ay  4 t h  S e p t e m b e r 	
Induction continues

T h u r s d ay  5 t h  S e p t e m b e r 	
9:00am Lessons start.

Y e a r  1 3
W e d n e s d ay  4 t h  S e p t e m b e r 	
Collect timetables from 12:00 noon 
at reception.

T h u r s d ay  5 t h  S e p t e m b e r 	
8:30am to Lecture Theatre welcome 
and assembly.

T h u r s d ay  5 t h  S e p t e m b e r    	
9:00am Lessons start.

K e e p i n g  i n  T o u c h !

If any of your contact details 
(address, phone numbers, email 
address) have changed, please make 
sure you let Harton Academy know.  
It is important that we can contact 
you, whether for routine letters or 
in the case of an emergency.  You 
can do this by calling into the school, 
by telephoning the office - 427 
4050 - and asking to speak to the 
Attendance Officer, or by emailing: 
headteacher@hartonacademy.co.uk   

It is important that you keep us 
up to date with any medical issues 
that are relevant to your child.  
This includes any new conditions, 
changes to current conditions or 
when something no longer affects 
your child. It is especially important 
when it comes to allergies.  If we are 
made aware of any allergies, we can 
help prevent problems, as well as 
being aware of what action to take 
in the case of an emergency.  You 
can contact the Medical Welfare 
Officer on 427 4050 ext 206, or by 
emailing jmizen@hartonacademy.
co.uk

W e  S u p p o r t  “ T h e  R e d  B o x 
P r o j e c t ”

Wording on Breakfast for Your School Website

Schools have asked us to suggest suitable wording about 
breakfast to include on a school website. Below is a 
template you might like to use or adapt.

Don’t forget to fill in details of your particular provision:
where and when your breakfast happens, and what’s on 
offer. You might like to mention both food and activities, as 
appropriate.

Your School Partner will email you this wording and the 
above logos, if you would like to include them on your 
website. 

We are proud to be a National School Breakfast Programme
school.

We are happy to offer a healthy breakfast to all our children 
and we would welcome your child to join us for a great start 
to the day.

Our breakfast starts at:

And is held:

We offer:

FREE
Breakfast  

Bagels

MONDAY TO FRIDAY

Available to  
everyone!

Location:

Timings:

MB064

MB064 NBSP Poster for breakfast bagels SECONDARIES (Tim's Minor Tweaks).indd   1 15/08/2018   09:16:19
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E m o t i o n a l  H e a lt h  & 
W e l l b e i n g  i n  S c h o o l s

During the course of the next 
academic year, we are going to 
prioritize awareness of emotional 
health and wellbeing, amongst 
students and staff. Developing 
healthy lifestyles, physical and 
mental, will be the focus of a new 
personal development tutorial 
programme for all main school 
pupils. Awareness of the need to 
achieve a healthy ‘work life balance’ 
is being addressed amongst staff. 
These areas feature in our school 
improvement plan for 2019-2020. As 
part of the whole school approach 
to this issue, we have undertaken 
to achieve the national Wellbeing 
Award for schools. 

We would like to thank all who took 
the time to complete the Wellbeing 
evaluation questionnaires that were 
made available last term. Responses 
are being analysed and will form the 
basis of a whole school action plan 
about emotional and mental health. 

A common request from all parties 
was that the school provides more 
information as to how parents 
and pupils can respond when 
they have a concern. That request 
has been addressed and we will 
make such information available 
via our website. Please look for 
the ‘Wellbeing’ access box on the 
website menu. 
During coming months, staff at 
Harton will be developing the idea 
of promoting ‘wellbeing’ for all 
stakeholders. Via the website, we 
will keep in touch with all parties in 
terms of progress being made. 

Thanks for your continued support! 

U s e  o f  B i k e s  d u r i n g  t h e 
S u m m e r  H o l i d ay s  a n d  t h e 
A u t u m n  t e r m

We hope that all of our young 
cyclists stay safe this summer. With 
the holidays ahead, we would like to 
remind them of the following safety 
procedures: 
•	 your parents should be satisfied 

that you have a satisfactory 
level of competence and an 
awareness of cycling proficiency

•	 you should conduct regular 
checks on the roadworthiness of 
your cycle, with particular regard 
to brakes and tyres

•	 you should wear a cycling 
helmet 

•	 you should ensure that your 
cycle is fitted with working lights

•	 you should always cycle 
responsibly and carefully - stay 
safe! 

Looking ahead to September, all 
cycles brought onto the school 
premises are done so at the 
owner’s risk. School cannot be held 
responsible for loss or damage.
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Important 
Dates for your 
Diary
We break up for the Summer Holiday 
at 12:15pm on Friday 19 July 2019.
 

G C E  R e s u lt s  D ay 
Thursday 15 August

G C S E  R e s u lt s  D ay 
Thursday 22 August

6 t h  F o r m  E n r o l m e n t 
Thursday 22 August

S t u d e n t s  r e t u r n  t o  s c h o o l 
Tuesday 3 September 2019

H O L I D A Y  D A T E S  F O R  t h e 
A C A D E M I C  Y E A R  a h e a d  - 
2 0 1 9 / 2 0

S ta f f  I n s e r v i c e  D ay
Monday 2 September 2019 (students 
do not attend school on this day)

S ta f f  I n s e r v i c e  D ay
Friday 25 October 2019 (students do 
not attend school on this day)

O c t o b e r  H a l f  T e r m
Monday 28 October to Friday 1 
November 2019

C h r i s t m a s  H o l i d ay s
Break up Friday 20 December, 
students return to school Tuesday 7 
January 2020

S ta f f  I n s e r v i c e  D ay
Monday 6 January 2020 (students do 
not attend school on this day)

F e b r u a r y  H a l f  T e r m
Mon 17 February to Friday 21 
February 2020

E a s t e r  H o l i d ay s
From Monday 6 April, return to school 
Monday 20 April 2020

M ay  B a n k  H o l i d ay 
Friday 8 May 2020

M ay  H a l f  T e r m
Monday 25 May 2020 to Friday 29 
May 2020

S u m m e r  H o l i d ay  2 0 2 0
Break up Friday 17 July, students 
return to school Tuesday 8 
September 2020.

L o c a l  A u t h o r i t y  B u l l e t i n  r e : 
U p d at e  t o  t h e  B a n k  H o l i d ay s 
f o r  2 0 2 0

Following a recent announcement, 
the government website has 
published an update to the bank 
holidays for 2020 https://www.gov.
uk/bank-holidays.
 

The early May bank holiday has been 
moved from 4 May 2020 to 8 May 
2020. 



L o c a l  A u t h o r i t y  S p o r t  a n d  L e i s u r e  S u m m e r  P r o g r a m m e  
Please see below the web link for South Tyneside Council’s School Summer Holiday ‘Sports Coaching Programme’. 
There are loads of sports coaching activities and play schemes for the children to engage in and bookings can 
be taken now. 

https://www.southtyneside.gov.uk/article/34575/Summer-sports-programme 15

Sporting 
Highlights
W i m b l e d o n !
We took 43 students to Wimbledon 
on 3rd July to watch the tennis and 
visit Emirates Stadium. The weather 
was amazing as was the strawberries 
and cream! The students thoroughly 
enjoyed their experience and have a 
new found respect for the sport!

D a n c e  F e s t i va l  2 0 1 9 

On Monday 17th June, our Dance 
Group performed at the Customs 
House for the Area Dance Festival.  
The dance was choreographed by 
Phoebe Heads and Scarlet Ford in 
Year 9.  

G i r l s  i n  S p o r t  -  C e l e b r at i o n 
E v e n i n g 

Our Girls’ Group Celebration Evening 
was held at the Hedworth Hall on 
Thursday 9th May. This is an evening 
to celebrate “girls in sport” and for 
anyone who attends any form of 
extra-curricular activity! We also 
present awards to players’ ‘player’ 
for each team and coach’s ‘player 
of the season’. As you can see from 
the photographs, we have a fabulous 
Group of Girls!

G i r l s ’  R u g b y 
Congratulations to our Girls’ U15 
Rugby Squad who have had a 
fantastic season! Following their 
phenomenal result in winning the 
County Cup, they went on to gain 
2nd place in the County Sevens 
competition and they won every 
game they played in the recent Beach 
Rugby Festival at Sunderland. Their 
commitment and sportsmanship 
throughout the season have been 
inspirational and they can be 
justly proud of the way they have 
represented themselves and Harton 
Academy. The Girls’ U15 Rugby Squad 
are excellent ambassadors for the 
sport!  Congratulations!



www.hartonsportscentre.co.uk

Gym Membership Price Structure 
 

From 1st May, we were able to change our Gym Membership Price 
Structure, meaning that everyone can now access our excellent fitness 
facilities for just £20 per month. The monthly fee is set up via a direct 
debit, however, there is no minimum term contract so members are not 
tied in with us should they wish to leave.

N e w  E q u i p m e n t 
In June we were able to purchase 
some new equipment to enable us to 
offer more variety for our members.
 

•	 A multi-functional training rig now 
takes pride of place at the centre of 
our gym

•	 Two Smiths Machines
•	 Barbells and Dumbbells weighing 

up to 50kg.

Y o u t h  M e m b e r s h i p s
Our Youth Membership is available for 

age 12-15 year olds (and all year 7’s 
at Harton).  This membership offers 
all of the same benefits as the adult 
memberships, however, it’s only £15 
per month.  All children will be given 
programmes to follow by our staff 

and are closely monitored in the gym.  
Please note:  everyone under 16 must 
use our children’s changing rooms at 

the bottom end of the Centre
(not the Gym Changers).

I f  you would l ike  any further information , 
would l ike  to  jo in  or to  book in  for a free 
sess ion ,  please call us  on our d irect l ine :   

0191  4274055    

U n l i m i t e d  A c c e s s 
All memberships 
include unlimited 
access to the gym, 
fitness programmes / 
reviews, group fitness 
classes and personal 
trainer advice. 
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Physical Education 
Activities
N o r t h  D u r h a m  C o u n t y  N e t b a l l  T r i a l s 
Congratulations to Jenna Ord, Eleanor Bruce-Olley , Yasmin 
Bruce-Olley, Olivia Ford, Sarah Ebuk and Millie Ramsay who 
were all successful in their County Netball Trials!

Jenna and Eleanor have a place in the County Academy (U16)
Yasmin has a place in the County Satellite (U14) 
Olivia, Sarah and Millie have a place in the U18 County Squad. 

All girls played amazingly well and were picked out from approximately 150 
competitors!  Well done!!!

R o u n d e r s  S c h o o l  T o u r n a m e n t s
What a successful rounders season Harton have had this 
year. We entered our Year 8, 9 and 10 teams and all girls have 
thoroughly enjoyed the season. 
 

Year 8 team saw off stiff competition from Whitburn to win 
the tournament. Whitburn in the field were very strong but 
some great rounders from Eleanor Dolan and Katie Bell 
resulted in us winning the tournament!
 

The Year 9 competition was also fierce, with some great 
displays of skill from the girls. The  Year 9 team triumphed 
against St.Wilfrid’s and Whitburn to win their tournament! 
Wonderful results all round - well done girls!

A t h l e t i c s  a n d  F o o t b a l l 
V o l u n t e e r s
In the summer term, the PE 
department were asked to nominate 
a range of Year 8 and 9 students to 
help support the Year 3 Athletics 
Event at Monkton Stadium. 
Thankfully the weather stayed fine 
and the event was a great success. 
Our students were a credit to the 
school and were both organised and 

encouraging of all the students who 
took part.

The organiser was so impressed 
with our students that he asked 
if a few more could participate in 
the football event at the Beacon 
of light. As a thank you to our Year 
10 Work Experience Boys, we sent 
Flynn Lincoln, Adam Rose and Harry 
Scurfield to the football event.
 

A t h l e t i c s  V o l u n t e e r s
Y e a r  8 
Eleanor Bruce-Olley, Yasmin Bruce-
Olley, Molly Gibson, Erin Amess, 
Adam Briggs, Oliver Moore, Jake 
Jones and Kaden Smith.
 

Y e a r  9 
Shea O’Callaghan, Josh McKenny, 
Ethan Brennan, Lee Stephenson, 
Scarlett Gowan, Ana Wylie, Jenna 
Ord and Charlotte Sibbald.

H a r t o n  C r i c k e t 
C l u b
This year saw the 
resurrection of 
Harton Cricket Club. 
Approximately 20 
students have been 
regularly going to 
lunch time and after 
school cricket nets 
practise. We are 
hoping to continue 
this in September, 
so we can enter 
the schools’ 
tournaments next 
academic year.

Y e a r  7  R u g b y  L a k e  D i s t r i c t  R e s i d e n t i a l
Twenty one students and three staff took part 
in a residential visit to the Lake District during 
June. The visit was not only an ideal opportunity 
for the students to further develop their team 
spirit, but also a reward for all of the hard work 
and commitment they have shown throughout 
the year. We stayed at Threlkeld Village Hall, near 
Keswick, and, although basic, it was ideal for what 
we wanted to do. 

We arrived on the Friday and visited Black Moss Pot which is in Langstrath. This is a plunge pool 
with various opportunities to jump into the refreshing water - which was not as cold as the 
students said it was and Liam McKenzie certainly impressed all with his courage!

The following day, Saturday, we had our breakfast, the students made their own packed 
lunches and we set off for Keswick, taking the launch and travelling to the top of the Lake 
from where we climbed Catbells.  Fitness levels were high and the students virtually ran up 
like mountain goats!  We returned down to the Lake to get the launch back to Keswick and, 
naturally, took the opportunity to jump off the jetty into the Lake! Great fun!
 

On the Sunday we packed our bags, bought a few souvenirs in Keswick then took 
part in an eventful game of rounders in the park - Kobe must improve his catching!
 

A very successful trip, good fun, good company and long lasting memories for all!

10
Year

9
Year

8
Year
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Sports Day
On Tuesday 16th July we held our annual inter-house 
sports day. Students in year groups 7-10 competed in 
four houses, Chapman, Fenwick, Kirwan and Lawrenson.

During the morning the field events of Shot Putt, Discus, 
Javelin, Long Jump and High Jump took place. In the 
Afternoon the track events took place.

The competition was fierce with all students giving their 
all for their respective houses. An excellent day with 
great competition, fantastic effort and great fun had by 
all.

Congratulations to the overall winners of Chapman 
House. 

 
 

Y e a r  G r o u p  W i n n e r s 

F I R S T S E C O N D T H I R D F O U R T H
YEAR 7 KIRWAN FENWICK CHAPMAN LAWRENSON

YEAR 8 CHAPMAN KIRWAN LAWRENSON FENWICK

YEAR 9 CHAPMAN FENWICK KIRWAN LAWRENSON

YEAR 10 FENWICK CHAPMAN KIRWAN LAWRENSON
 
 

O v e r a l l  W i n n e r s 

F I R S T S E C O N D T H I R D F O U R T H
Chapman Kirwan Lawrenson Fenwick


